
LAND INFORMATION COUNCIL 
July 28, 2021 

 
The Land Information Council met on Wednesday, July 28, 2021, at 1:00 p.m. at the Administration 
Building, 111 S. Jefferson Street, Lancaster, WI, Room 264, Second Floor. 
 
Members present: Robert Keeney, Chris Johll, Andrea Noethe, Steve Braun, Tonya White, Tammy 
Hampton, Nate Tranel and Lynda Schweikert. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 1:01 p.m. Tonya White verified that the meeting was in compliance 
with the open meeting law, posted at the Administration Building, Courthouse and on the county 
website. 
 
Agenda: Chris Johll, second by Tammy Hampton made a motion to approve the agenda. Motion carried 
by voice vote. 
 
Minutes: Tammy Hampton, second by Andrea Noethe made a motion to approve the minutes from the 
March 30, 2021 meeting. Motion carried by voice vote. 
 
Introduction of GIS Specialist Nathan Tranel: Nathan gave an introduction and has met all the members 
present in the room. 
 
Remonumentation update: Jay was unable to attend the meeting but sent an update. The 
remonumentation process has been slow. He does have 30 tie sheets that need to be dropped off.  
 
Discussion on mapping data updates including GeoLynx: Chris and Nathan will need to get together in 
the near future to go over what updates need to be done. Nathan is slowly starting to update what is in-
house for public viewing. 
 
Discussion and possible action on GCS/Land Nav updates: Andrea has been looking at Fidlar. Fidlar will 
work with GCS and would replace document indexing. Land Nav has not gotten back to Carrie with 
information on Conservation and Deeds.  
 
Discussion and possible action on the Address Point Layer: Chris is still finding errors and correcting 
address points that are out of sequence.  
 
Discussion and possible action to update ArcGIS system: Shane and Nathan discussed the update this 
morning. The process will take about a year to complete. Nathan and Dana will be collaborating on the 
project together.  
 
2022-2024 County Land Information Plan: All of the projects that have been discussed need to be in the 
plan.  
 
Data Sharing Protocols: Southwestern Wisconsin Regional Planning Commission would like to sign an 
MOU with Grant County so we can share information. The Council also needs to look at the ordinance 
that set fees. It may need to be updated. 
 



Other Land Information Discussion: Elections will be held at the next meeting. Tammy gave an update 
that the Tax Listers are compiling information to discuss about assessor practices with the DOR 
representative that will be at the annual meeting.  
 
The next meeting will tentatively be held August 25, 2021 at 1:00 p.m. 
 
 


